BUSINESS MEETING   ASHLAND UNIVERSITY SPRING SEMINAR-DOUBLETREE BY HILTON, WORTHINGTON, OH, APRIL 23, 2014

President Joanne Regis called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.

The board was introduced:  Joy Bedard, Vice President (Grove City); Marcia Soos, Treasurer (Shadyside); Janice Speicher, Secretary (Dublin) and (absent) Angie Zeleznik, Past President (Independence).

The area representatives were introduced:  Molly Schwartz, Central (Pickerington); Katie Enovitch, Northeast (Boston Hts.); Carol Brookhart, Northwest (Coldwater); Kathy Kaluger, Southeast (St. Clairsville) and June Allison, Southwest (Yellow Springs).

New clerks in attendance were introduced and given an AMCCO tote bag.  New clerks introduced were: Maria App (Bolivar); Bobbi Sumner (Canal Winchester); Jason Eyink (Coldwater); Rochelle Coleman (Groveport); Rita Watson (Lincoln Hts.) and Nancy Catalano (Walton Hills).
OLD BUSINESS:

Secretary Janice Speicher announced the new 2014-2015 clerk directories are included in the conference packet and extras are available.  She thanked everyone for their updated information and the list will also be on the association website.  The domain name for the association has also been renewed for two years.  Janice then presented the meeting minutes from the fall conference dated September 19, 2013.  No additions or corrections were made to the minutes and Michele Naish motioned to approve the minutes.  Barb Nofziger seconded the motion and the motion passed.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasury report dated April 23, 2014 with an ending balance of $57,694.12.  The report was filed for audit.

Joyce Remec gave the Education Committee report.  She introduced the education committee:  Robin Kemp (Amberley); Linda Lutts (Sharonville); Rebecca Rosenbalm (Monroe) and (absent) Angie Zeleznik (Independence).  She announced two new members were approved by the board.  The new members are Karen Goaziou (Put-in-Bay) and Kathleen Cole (North Olmstead).  Joyce reminded everyone that that only those in attendance at the banquet on Thursday will receive a gift.  If you are absent, you will still receive your pin or rocker and you can check with your area representative.  

The fall conference will be at this same location, The Doubletree by Hilton.  The dates are Thursday, September 4, 2014 and Friday, September 5, 2014.  

The spring 2015 conference will be in St. Clairsville at the Hampton Inn and the Microtel Inn (the two hotels share a parking lot).  Joyce originally announced the dates of April 16, 2015 and April 17, 2015, but at the time of the publishing the minutes, the secretary received a date change for the conference from Joyce.  Therefore, the dates for the spring 2015 conference are Thursday, April 30, 2015 and Friday, May 1, 2015.  This change was made as a consideration for those attendees who may be involved in their municipality’s tax season.

Joyce announced the committee would welcome everyone’s thoughts of the hotel, etc.  She also thanked Dr. Eugene Linton, Executive Director of Professional Development Services for Ashland University, for all the excellent work in organizing this conference.  
Joanne Regis announced that there will be a past president’s raffle and Clyde Bellinger is selling raffle tickets.  

NEW BUSINESS:
Legislative updates—none at this time.

Ruthanne Sargus-Ross motioned to adjourn the meeting with a second from Stephanie Smith.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher

Secretary

